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Enclosure:

1. Notice of Results

Acambis to announce third quarter results and host R&D Day on 15 November 2005

Cambridge, UK and Cambridge, Massachusetts - 1 November 2005 - Acambis plc
("Acambis") (LSE: ACM, NASDAQ: ACAM) will announce its results for the three and
nine months ended 30 September 2005 on Tuesday, 15 November. On the same day, it
will hold an R&D Day to update analysts and investors about its key development
programmes and research strategy. The event will begin at 9.30 am GMT and will
be held at the The Lincoln Centre, 18 Lincoln's Inn Fields, London WC2.

Edgar Filing: ACAMBIS PLC - Form 6-K

1



The event will also be accessible via a conference call. An instant replay of
the call will be available until Monday, 21 November 2005 on telephone numbers
UK: +44 (0) 20 7784 1024 and US: +001 (718) 354 1112. The passcode is 1030742#.
The event will also be webcast live via video on our website at www.acambis.com.

For details about the meeting, conference call or webcast, please contact
Lindsay Wallace on telephone number +44 (0) 1223 275 300.

                                     -ends-

Enquiries:

Acambis plc
Lindsay Wallace, Communications Officer: Tel +44 (0) 1223 275 300

About Acambis
Acambis is a leading developer of vaccines to prevent and treat infectious
diseases. Recognised internationally as the leading producer of smallpox
vaccines, Acambis is developing an investigational smallpox vaccine, ACAM2000,
and is manufacturing emergency-use stockpiles of this investigational vaccine
for the US Government and other governments around the world. It is also
developing an attenuated smallpox vaccine, MVA3000, under contracts with the US
National Institutes of Health. Acambis is establishing a travel vaccines
franchise through its US-based subsidiary Berna Products Corporation, which
markets Vivotif(R), the world's only licensed oral typhoid vaccine, in North
America. Acambis has other potential travel vaccines in development and is also
developing an investigational vaccine against the West Nile virus, which has
spread to 48 US States in the last six years.

Acambis is based in Cambridge, UK and Cambridge, Massachusetts, US. Its primary
listing is on the London Stock Exchange (ACM) and its shares are listed in the
form of American Depositary Receipts on NASDAQ (ACAM). More information is
available at www.acambis.com.

"Safe Harbor" statement under the Private Securities Litigation Reform Act of
1995:
The statements in this news release that are not historical facts are
forward-looking statements that involve risks and uncertainties, including the
timing and results of clinical trials, product development, manufacturing and
commercialisation risks, the risks of satisfying the regulatory approval process
in a timely manner, the need for and the availability of additional capital. For
a discussion of these and other risks and uncertainties see "Risk management" in
the Company's 2004 Annual Report and "Risk factors" in its Form 20-F, in
addition to those detailed on the Company's website and in the Company's filings
made with the Securities and Exchange Commission from time to time. These
forward-looking statements are based on estimates and assumptions made by the
management of Acambis and are believed to be reasonable, though are inherently
uncertain and difficult to predict. Actual results or experience could differ
materially from the forward-looking statements.

                                      SIGNATURE

Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, the 
registrant Peptide Therapeutics Group has duly caused this report to be
signed on its behalf by the undersigned, thereunto duly authorized.
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Date: 30 November, 2005                 ACAMBIS PLC

                                        By:  /s/ Lyndsay Wright
                                             Name: Lyndsay Wright
                                             Title: VP, Communications and IR. 
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